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   AMANDA HUEBNER, HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL

Sutherland Families,

As we move into our winter seasons I would like to thank our coaches, sponsors, athletes, 
and participants in all of our extra-curricular activities. We truly have an amazing  group of kids 
enrolled in Sutherland Public Schools and I am thankful for the support our community continues to 
show as we progress through the year!

In the classroom, our students and dedicated teachers continue to work hard to improve 
student successes and growth. We recently began implementing more MTSS (tiered supports and 
interventions) strategies with staff and students in hopes of improving relationships for staff and 
students. Additionally, Mrs. Marquardt has been utilizing WIN time for our 7th and 8th grade 
students in hopes of improving their growth and progress through targeted interventions. Moving 
forward, we will continue to implement interventions because we want to make certain our students 
have as many opportunities as possible to push beyond standards and academic barriers. 

Furthermore, finals week will be the last three days of the semester.  During this time, 9-12 
students will have exams that are worth ten percent of their overall grade. It will be important for 
students to have plenty of rest prior to the exams.  Also, students should have breakfast and feel 
prepared by studying beforehand.  I would also encourage students to talk to their teachers if they 
feel they need assistance.

Additionally, schools across the country are seeing a major rise in Juuling/Vaping, especially 
at younger ages, including 7th and 8th grade students. There are many health risks associated with 
Vaping and I would urge each parent or guardian to have conversations with their children about the 
dangers and risks of trying it. At school, Juuling/Vaping will be handled in the same way as if a 
student was in possession of tobacco. Students could be in ISS or OSS if they have a Juul/Vape on 
them, or they are using them during school time or at school activities. It also carries a consequence 
for activities. Students who are found with the devices or use them will miss the first two contests of 
their activity for the first offense, and a whole year of activities for the second offense.  

Finally, we will be continuing our efforts to implement PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention 
and Support) into the school district.  We have great students and wish to better prepare them for life 
beyond the classroom, which is why we hold them to high expectations. Our PBIS Student 
Leadership Team is the key to improving our efforts and they are full of wonderful ideas. Students 
are expected to do things “The Sailor Way” and be a good example for everyone around them so 
they are better prepared for life beyond our walls. We are proud of our students and cannot wait to 
see where they go in life.  

If you have any questions, please call me at the High School office

Sincerely,
 Amanda Huebner
7-12 Principal, Sutherland High School
amanda.huebner@spssailors.org 
401 Walnut St.
Sutherland, NE 69165
(308)386-4426
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REMINDERs: 
**FOR KINDERGARTEN PARENTS - 
 IF YOU HAVE NOT ALREADY PAID FOR THE WHOLE 
YEAR, THE BALANCE FOR THE SECOND SEMESTER 
KINDERGARTEN MILK/SNACKS WILL BE DUE IN 
JANUARY.  THANKS! 

**LOST AND FOUND -  
THE LOST AND FOUND TABLE AND BOX ARE 
OVERFLOWING!  PLEASE REMIND  STUDENTS TO 
CHECK IF THEY ARE MISSING ANYTHING, OR FEEL FREE 
TO STOP BY AND CHECK IT OUT! 
(THESE ITEMS WILL BE TAKEN TO GOOD WILL AT THE 
END OF THE SEMESTER!!!) 

Calendar
December 4, 2023 - Winter 
Concert 

K-6 Concert 5:30 to 6:15

6:15 to 6:30 Intermission

7-12 Winter Concert 6:30 to 7:30

December 15, 2023 - No 
School
December 18, 2023 -School 
Board Meeting 7:00pm

December 21, 2023 - Early 
Dismissal 11:30 am
Dec. 22 - Jan. 2 - NO SCHOOL
January 3, 2024 - School 
Resumes

January 3, 2023 - Wed. 2:30pm 
Dismissals 

January 26, 2024 - NO 
SCHOOL


